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Church Staff: 

Pastor: Rev. Kaela Burdge 

Director of Music: Dr. David Moore 

Pianist: Mary Calhoun 

Nursery Director: Alyson Frye 

Nursery Worker: Katie Childs 

Custodian: Mayola Flores-Gamas 

Lay Leaders 

Children, Youth and Family Chair:  

Betty Federline 

Choir President: Linda Baker 

Church Council Chair: Mike Rick-
man 

Evangelism Chair: Yvonne Dressel 

Fellowship Chair: Maryann Wright 

Finance Chair: Martha Oglesby 

Finance Secretary: Debbie 
Treutlein 

Hospitality Chair: Carl Alred 

Lay Leader:  

Lay Servants: Carl Alred, Alan 
Burdge, Blake Calhoun, Linda  

Calhoun, Mary Calhoun,  Kitty 
Cross, Yvonne Dressel, Gerald 
Steele 

Membership Secretary: Susan 
Frye 

Memorials Chair: Carl Alred 

Missions Chair: Anna Moore 

Staff/Parish Chair: Linda Calhoun 

Treasurer: Linda Baker 

Trustees Chair: Steve Bigelow 

UMM President: Carl Alred 

Worship Committee Chair: Mary 
Calhoun 

 

Worship: 

Sundays 10amï 11am  
(Sanctuary and online) 

Sunday Schoolï temporarily  

suspended due to COVID-19 
 

Temporary Covid-19  
Church Hours: 

Mon-Thurs - 10am-2pm  

 

The angel of God who was going before the Israelite army moved and went 

behind them; and the pillar of cloud moved from in front of them and took 

its place behind them. It came between the army of Egypt and the army of 

Israel. And so the cloud was there with the darkness, and it lit up the night; 

one did not come near the other all night. -Exodus 14:19-20 

 

Dear Church Family, 

We are living in difficult days. In our lifetime, we have never faced such a challenge as 

COVID-19 ï individually, as a society, and as a global community. Our days are filled 

with anxiety, concern, uncertainty, and loss.  For those afflicted by the coronavirus, the 

physical impact is deeply personal, sometimes fatal. For families and friends, it affords 

special unease and worry, and too often grief. As we watch the numbers of people 

afflicted rise in the millions, it is natural to wonder when it will end.  

Some say that doubt is the opposite of faith, but I believe that fear is the true reverse of 

deep and abiding belief. When we fear, we tend not to use our best judgment. We become 

reactive and short-sighted. We make snap decisions and we sometimes act irrationally 

(remember the hoarding of toilet paper at the beginning of the pandemic?). Fear erodes 

our foundation of faith and turns our focus from God. This happens time and again 

throughout the Hebrew and Christian scriptures. Like Peter stepping out of the boat to 

walk on water with Jesus (Matthew 14:28-32), fear causes us to become distracted ï to 

take our eyes off our Savior ï and to sink into our anxiety and distress. 

But the story of our Jewish and Christian forebears is an almost constant reminder to ñfear 

not,ò to know in the deepest reaches of our hearts and souls that the angel of God is with 

us to protect us, to guard us, to strengthen us, and to deliver us. In this life and the next, 

God is with us. Through the terrors of life, God is with us. In sickness and in health, God 

is with us. In the darkness and the light, God is with us. In pandemics and social 

upheavals, God is with us. In the gentle, happy, safe and comfortable days, as well as in 

2020, God is with us. The angel of God is here, now, with each and every one of us. And 

our God is the God of life, and light, and hope, and grace. 

 

Blessings, 

Rev. Kaela Burdge  



 

 

 

The Clothes Closet is open 1st and 
3rd Mondays from 10 am until 12 
noon providing clothes, coats, and 
shoes to the needy in our 

neighborhood.  We do require that 
all shoppers wear a mask, use hand 
sanitizer and have a temperature 
check before shopping  And only 
one family group may shop at a time 

- - with a 10 minute time limit.   
 

Many thanks to all who support of 
this important outreach ministry!  

 

Regina Bowman 
Peggy Bullington 
Jeff Cross 
Susan Frye 

   Robert Southern 
Shirley & Mac Stillwell  

 

Our College Students 
 

Trey Brown 
Blake Calhoun 
Brock Calhoun 
Alyson Frye 
Kaylee Noland 
Allyson Rowe 
Drew Wilkie 
Tucker Wilkie 

Clothes Closet 

Members 

Marlene Alred  
Richard Berschauer Sr. 
Karen Berschauer  
Melanie Brach  
Tony Brown  

Grace Ann Combs  
Charlene Creekmore  
Alan & Bettie Cross  
Rebecca Cross  
Lorrayne Eveleigh   

Todd Eveleigh  
Dorothy Findley  
Christian Finger  
Eva Hagerdon  
Janet Lacey  
Lois Logan 
Donna  
Lynne  
Narda  

Friends & Family 

 

 
Disciples Class 

 

Thanks to all who participated in the study of Zephaniah.  A 
mighty prophet indeed!  Our next study is titled ñReign in the 
Tongue ï James chapter 3ò.  The lesson will be online with 

Richard Berschauer leading the lessons.  We welcome all to join 
in these lessons with the Disciples class.  If you wish to partici-

pate, please send an e-mail to:   
 

avionicskypilot777@hotmail.com  
 

and I will enter you into the email list so you may receive the 
online lessons.  All lessons are in MS Word format.  Lessons 

start Sept. 27th,2020.  Join us! 

 

 

 

August Financials 
 

Year to Date Expenses 

$141,403.38 

Year to Date Giving 

$128,886.38 

 

Have you been cleaning while safe at home? Do you have 

some books that need a new home? You can donate them to 

the church library. We need books for all ages. Any books 

not needed will go to the church garage sale. You can mark 

them ñlibraryò and leave them in the office or in the carts 

located near the choir room. 



Children, Family, and Youth 

With the end of our time with Jones Elementary this year, the Children, 
Family, and Youth Committee, along with Pastor Kaela, delivered sacks of 
basic school supplies to all the children and youth going back to school. We 
have several who live out of town, and those students were sent a card with 
a note and a gift card. This prayer was also included with each one: 

 
ñDear God, 
With a new school year upon us, we pray for our students, that You would 
ease their anxiety about going back to school amidst the pandemic. We pray 
for safety for those returning to in-person classes, and for the needed 
technology, self-discipline, and adult oversight for those learning online. 
Would you ensure that every child has enough to eat, a supportive network 
of friends and family, and perseverance to face challenge with Your 
strength. Amen.ò 
 

Blessings on a new school year!  
- Memorial Drive United Methodist Church - 

 

 

Unfortunately, the church 

library has been closed the 

past few months. When we 

reopen we hope you will check 

it out if you havenôt used the 

library in the past. We have a 

variety of books and DVDs for 

all ages.  

Community Meal 
 

MDUMC Community Meals are held the 4th 
Saturday of every month at 6 pm. We are 

continuing to offer curbside service only for our 
neighbors.   

 
On August 22th we served 174 meals.  Many, 
many thanks to Christina & Hannah David, 
Kayla, Eric & Tucker Richardson and Rev. 
Alan McIntyre who helped prepare and 
serve cheesy chicken/rice/broccoli 

casserole, peaches, hot rolls and desserts.   
 

And a BIG THANK YOU to Anna Moore 
& Juanita Hughes who will be preparing the 
Sept 26th meal and to Dean and Martha 
Oglesby for the Oct 24th meal.   

 

 

 

 

What can you find on the church 

web page: 

www.mdumctulsa.com? The  

latest news, a daily thought, the 

newsletter, the link to the weekly 

worship bulletin and worship 

service (and the calendar when 

activities are resumed). Check it 

out today!  

Weôre Celebrating! 
 

August marked the fourth 
anniversary of the MDUMC 
food pantry. Thank you to 
everyone who were a part of 
this mission whether with food, 
bags or monetary donations, 
volunteering, or prayers. 



7903 E 15th St 

Tulsa, OK 74112 

Tel: 918-835-8426 

Web: www.mdumctulsa.com 

email: aa.mdumc@tulsacoxmail.com 

 Memorial Drive United Methodist Church  

OPEN HEARTS, OPEN MINDS,  

OPEN DOORS 
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Remember...activities change frequently. For the most updated calendar, 
go to MDUMCTulsa.com. The NEWSLETTER DEADLINE is Oct. 12, 2020. 

Thank-you all so much for 

the wonderful Baby 

Shower to welcome Elisha. 

We already feel so loved 

and blessed. She is 

growing everyday, and we 

canôt wait for her to grow 

in faith through this 

wonderful family at 

Memorial Drive UMC. 

-The Burdge Family 


